TOWN OF LANGDON
UNAPPROVED SELECTBOARD MINUTES

March 27, 2017
7:03 Meeting to Order by Ronald Batchelder, Selectboard Chair.
Present: Ron Batchelder and Bud Ross. Lou Beam was unable to attend the meeting.
Minutes of the March 20" meeting accepted as written. (2-0)

Ron Batchelder, reviewed the Town Calendar.

April 37 Selectboard Meeting
April 5" Neighbors Gathering Coffee Hours
April 5*" Heritage Commission Meeting

Recognition of Visitors:

Todd Porter, Road Agent. Todd addressed the Board concerning his two POs. He noted that they had had problems with the
cables seizing up on the big truck and that they had brought it to Osgoods to have them replaced. He also said that they may
have a bad injector on the truck as well, and that it should be replaced; but he does not think it has to do with the engine itself.
Todd also mentioned that he would like to give Kevin Beal a raise this year. He said that he had included it in his budget. He
praised Kevin’s performance and noted that workers in other towns are paid more per hour. Todd went on to talk about the
salt shed project. He said that that Woodell and Daughters had donated $200 in lumber to build a concrete pad and Todd
expected to use 4 yards of concrete in building it. Todd said that he also had a culvert and drainage work to do on Hemlock
Road. He also mentioned that bridge work is scheduled to start on the 19t of June from 8:30 to 2:00 daily and the bridge will
be closed during those hours. He said it should take less than two weeks and that he would post signs well in advance to notify
residents. The Board thanked Todd.

Ray Gosetti, Police Chief. Ray brought papers to the Board to review and sign in regards to the change in dispatch. The Board
also signed papers to show the change in Ray’s status to Chief. Ray mentioned that he had found a printer/copier/fax machine
for the Police Station and would like to purchase it. He also noted that the State Police filling in as SRO has been working out
very well. The Board thanked Ray.

Old Business:

1. The Board reviewed papers from the Tax Collector concerning a breakdown of taxes and interest on a property in town. The
Board thought to ask Andrea to provide the numbers.

New Business:
1. The Board reviewed and signed a PO for the Road Agent.

2. The Board reviewed and signed payroll.

7:42 Move to Adjourn. (Bud, Ron)

Respectfully submitted by Jessica Jarvis



